
Heckler
Week 3 Published 28/09/2023

Heckmondwike Grammar School										          Page 1

Hello everyone and 
welcome to Young 
Enterprise. We are a 
group of 15 students in 
Year 10 who are working 
together to compete in an 
international competition 
involving setting up and 
running our own business. 
This is run by a group 
called Young Enterprise 
who will be supporting 
us throughout the year-
long course in the form 
of websites, workshops 
and an experienced 
volunteer to coach and 
guide us to help make our 
business successful. We 
have only just started the 
experience and yet we 
are already learning things 
in our weekly meetings 
about leading teams and 
picking up valuable skills 
and knowledge about the 
business environment. 
These include learning the 
different managerial roles 
that we will each be filling 
in order to create our own 
product, which will then 
be marketed on various 
platforms as well as being 
sold both online, using a 
platform called the Trading 
Station, as well as in market 

and trade 
fairs. We 
will each 
become a 
shareholder 
of this 
b u s i n e s s , 
m e a n i n g 
we make 
all of the 

business decisions and 
that we will be able to 
share the profits between 
us as we reach the end 
of the programme. This 
course will be challenging, 
and will require lots of 
determination, resilience 
and hard-work from our 
team, but it will pay off as 
we will gain many skills that 
could potentially even help 
us with running our own 
businesses in the future. 
We are also doing this 
independent of any help 
from teachers, meaning 
that any outcomes will be 
from the sole output of our 
ability to work together as 
a team to create a unique 
and creative product will 
sell to our customers as well 
as being able to specialise 
in our own individual 
departments to ensure that 
everything else is running 
smoothly. Although we 
are also competing against 
other schools, our main 
focus will be the success 
of the business, in addition 
to harnessing any skills 
that we learn along the 
way to make us better 
entrepreneurs, and we are 
incredibly grateful for being 
granted the opportunity to 

be able to take part in this 
exceptional program.

Thanks, Mischa Mistry 
on behalf of the Young 
Enterprise Team of HGS 
2023

All communicaton is 
now being sent via 
the Classcharts.

All parents should 
already have their 
own unique code 
which enables them 
to access their 
ClassCharts 
account online. 
Download the 
free app available 
from the 
Apple app store and 
Google play



£450.00

A huge thank to all those who supported our Bake Sale 
today.  We have raised in excess of £450.00, Fantastic.  

A special Thank you goes to our catering Team Mellor’s, who donated a raffle prize of a Maltesers 
Cake and the cake for Guess the weight of the Lemon Cake. The raffle prize is still unclaimed with 
a winning ticket of 121.

The winner of Guess the weight was Asmaa Akudi B1 with a guess of 989g.  The cake weighed 
955g. Well Done Asmaa!
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To coincide with the European Day of Languages that took place on 
Tuesday 26th September, the Association for Language Learning is 
launching its annual MFL writing competition for schools in the UK. 

This year, students of all ages are invited to write a piece in any 
language other than English on the topic: Treasure. 

The theme can be interpreted literally (ie you could describe a chest 
full of gold coins), or more metaphorically (ie you could talk about 

people or things that you treasure in life). 

Each piece will be assessed on the quality of the language used: your 
accuracy, the breadth of your vocabulary and the complexity of your 

structures will make all the difference. Your piece should be no longer 
than a side of A4, and should feature your full name, your age and 

which form you are in. 

Should you wish to take part, please email your work to Miss 
Genneviève (cgennevieve@heckgrammar.co.uk) by Friday 6th 

October 2023. 

Further details can be found here: https://www.all-languages.
org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/European-Day-of-Languages-

Competition-2023-.pdf 

The Association for Language Learning 
Competition 

http://cgennevieve@heckgrammar.co.uk)
https://www.all-languages.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/European-Day-of-Languages-Competition-20
https://www.all-languages.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/European-Day-of-Languages-Competition-20
https://www.all-languages.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/European-Day-of-Languages-Competition-20
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Click here 
for further 
information

Please fill out the form 
using the link below to 
express interest to join 

the Leeds United Female 
Academy programme for 
September 2024 for full 
time football with Leeds 

United and education with 
Leeds City College.

LEEDS UNITED 
FEMALE ACADEMY 

PROGRAMME

Click Here

https://investin.org/pages/parent-events?utm_source=UK+SCHOOLS+MASTER&utm_campaign=e7acc46913-bankersschoolmar_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_bfccb03bbd-e7acc46913-139939391&mc_cid=e7acc46913&mc_eid=26e90d73e7
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=bDTJQSibREm_WfDFM6CZJD0GakA4J09BiixBtGGuBzRUOFNQQUFTSVJINjFOOUpMRDNQTzA4UjRDSC4u&wdLOR=c815C1924-0554-4927-B3D5-646D316B02A4
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On the 16th September Max Grinhaff and the 
rest of the Birstall Victoria under 15’s won the 
final of the Yorkshire Juniors Challenge cup 
which took place at Batley Bulldogs Stadium. 

The cup involves all teams from across the 
Yorkshire junior league and to win this once is 
incredible but this is the second year in a row 
that Max and his team have won this cup. 

The team have been through a lot this year and 
for them to lift this trophy despite the challenges 
they have faced shows true determination, 
commitment and resilience. 

Picture of Max with his 
coach/father 
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